
 
 
Labour, Skills and Immigration 
Immigration and Population Growth 
Email: immigration@novascotia.ca 
 
February 2, 2024 
 
Re: Recommend replacing the name of ICCRC with CICC in the NSNP Common Terms 
 
Dear Sir/Madam,  
 
Canadian Association of Professional Immigration Consultants (CAPIC) is the sole 
association recognized by the Government of Canada as the voice of RCICs and is 
committed to promoting the ethics and competence of our members and protecting the 
integrity of the RCIC profession and the Canadian immigration system.  

CAPIC noticed the updated version of NSNP 50 – Use of Representative form, which 
shows the regulator of RCICs as the College of Immigration and Citizenship Consultants 
(CICC). Therefore, we believe that you are fully aware of the coming into force of the 
College of Immigration and Citizenship Consultants Act, S.C. 2019, c. 29, s. 292 (the 
College Act), which established CICC, the regulatory body for RCICs. CICC has since 
replaced the Immigration Consultants of Canada Regulatory Council (ICCRC). 

However, CAPIC noticed that ICCRC is still used in the NSNP Common Terms, and thus 
we would like to bring this to your attention in assisting the NSNP with consistency.  

CAPIC is willing and able to assist in immigration legislation, regulation, and policy 
development as well as program improvements. If we may further assist with the NSNP, 
we will be glad to work with you and your team. 
 
 
Yours Truly, 
 
 
Dory Jade, C. Dir. 
Chief Executive Officer 
CAPIC-ACCPI 
 
c John Murray 
   President & CEO, Registrar, CICC 


